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Open Age Cricket Policy 
  
 
 

Making the step up from junior to open age group cricket is a significant event in any player’s 
cricket experience. This policy ensures that the player’s safety, personal development needs and 

overall cricket experience are considered. 

 
• Each case is to be determined on an individual basis, depending on the player’s ability and stage of 

cognitive and emotional maturity to take part at this level – however, the minimum age guidance 
must be adhered to. 

 

• ECB Helmets, Fast Bowling Directives and Fielding Regulations should always be adhered to for 
junior players in Open age group cricket. 

 

• Players who are selected in a County U12 squad in spring for a summer squad or in 
another squad deemed by ECB Performance Managers to be of a standard above  ‘district 
level’ for that season are eligible to play Open age cricket. 

 

• This is providing they are at least 11 years old, are in School Year 7 on 1st September in 
the year preceding the season, and have written parental/carer consent to play. In allowing 
these players to play in open age cricket it is essential clubs and coaches recognise the 
‘duty of care’ obligations they have towards these young players. 

 

• This means boys and girls who are county squad and area squad players, are able to play 
open age group cricket if they are in an U12 age group and are a minimum of 11 years old 
on 1st September of the year preceding the season. 

 

• District and club players who are not in a county or area squad must wait until they reach the U13 
age group, be in Year 8 and be 12 years old on 1st September of the preceding year before being 
able to play in any open age group cricket. As before written parental/carer consent is required for 
these players. 

 


